MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 9th OCTOBER 2015 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines,  Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. J. Shorthouse







In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith, Cllr. M. Stanton, Cllr. L. Chilton
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith gave details of the area forum meeting/safer neighbourhood scheme on 13th October at Milton  

Cllr. L. Chilton referred to the discussion at the last Parish Council regarding replacing some of the windows in the Village Hall pointing out that grants were available from the Heritage Trust.

Cllr. M. Stanton detailed a scheme to improve broadband speeds in the area whereby a representative from DCC (Kerry Miller) would be willing to address a Parish Council meeting  
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/10
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from  Cllr.G. Plowman, Cllr. D. May
2/10
Variation in order of business
As Cllr. Haines would have to leave early it was decided to bring item 11 forward.
3/10
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared.
4/10
Planning Applications and decisions

Previous applications:-

22 Main Street – Application received requesting that the main entrance off the main road be moved. 
Whilst this application had been discussed at the last Parish Council meeting the item was reviewed again.  It was felt that the new opening would be detrimental to the street scene, and would reduce the amount of car parking available on the street.  Proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. K. Haynes that the Clerk write confirming the Parish Councils objection to the application

“Eight Bells”, alteration mainly to interior of the house – approved by SDDC
5/10
To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on September 12th.
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith
6/10
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/10
Outstanding Matters

There has been no further advance on the extension to Willington Quarry application.  Despite our recent request that a representative from Cemex the quarry company should attend one of the Parish Council meetings they had not accepted our invitation.  Cllr. D. Smith was of the opinion that we should again make a request that they attend.

The Himalayan Balsom by the river bank had been inspected and as this is not the best time of year to ensure complete eradication it will be checked again in early spring next year. 

8/10
Clerks report

The Clerk had been contacted by a parishioner who is qualified to instruct on the use of a defibrillator.


She explained that she had three children at our local school and was extremely pleased by their progress.

As an effort to repay the school for their efforts she would like to borrow the Parish Councils defibrillator for a short period whilst she instructed the teachers on its use.   This would enable more persons in the village to be able to help in an emergency.   The defibrillator will continue to be kept at the Village Hall 
9/10
Chairmans report.

Cllr. F. Hill will be attending the next Safer Neighbourhood meeting on 13th October 2015 at Milton Village Hall and would welcome any support
10/10
Parish Councillors reports
.e is on he Vari
Cllr. J. Shorthouse advised that the Village Hall had over £22,000 in the bank.   They were still considering replacing four windows together with the possible replacement of cills  and an application for a grant was being sought.   The main hall will be internally decorated following the window replacement.   The photo-copier needed repair and would cost approx.. £800.
The AGM would take place on Monday 16th November.

Cllr. D. Smith again complained regarding the pot holes in the roads particularly at the brow of  Bladon Hill and a further pothole on Repton Road.
Cllr. J. Coussins had received complaints from residents regarding very noisy motorbikes going through the village – the situation will be considered if it persists.

11/10
Recreation Field Development.
Meetings have recently been held between the Trustees of the Recreation Ground and the Newton Solney Sports Club to discuss the future of the site.  Following discussion by the Councillors it was agreed that the opinion of the parishioners was vital and that they should have the opportunity to register their preferences.   Information regarding the proposals will be included in the local newsletter and a circular with a consultation period of six weeks will be set to allow opinions to be registered.   Whether the site remains much as it is at the moment or to the other extreme regular sporting and other events arranged will therefore reflect the wishes of our residents.   To have a meaningful outcome it is hoped that as many parishioners as possible take part.   

12/10  
Areas of improvement and village amenities.


Deferred to next meeting
13/10   Willow tree on common ground
Following complaints from affected residents that the tree was blocking natural light a discussion had taken place between Cllr. J. Shorthouse and the residents to determine their individual wishes.  The majority of the residents would wish for the tree to be trimmed or felled.   Following discussion it was decided to contact Mr. Martin Buckley the tree expert from SDDC to visit the site and give his opinion as to whether or not the tree could be felled or possibly cut back to a level where it no longer caused a nuisance. Clerk to arrange
14/10
Dog waste bin on Repton Road.
The possibility of fitting a waste bin was thoroughly discussed and the general opinion was that there did not seem to be a problem with dog waste in the area although a bin would be useful to dog walkers. 

It was also pointed out that dog waste bins attracted other forms of waste whereby people knew the council were coming to empty the bin and assumed that other forms of waste left alongside would also be removed.   No action at this time
15/9     Fireworks for bonfire night.
Comments expressed at previous Parish Council Meetings was that the fireworks display went on too long as bonfire night often had cold and wet weather.   This had been considered by the organizers who this year had gone for a shorter but more spectacular display.   Mr. Jeremy Winter had therefore submitted a pro-former invoice for £605 including VAT.   Unanimously accepted.
16/10     Finance

The possibility of applying for a grant towards the cost of computer/printer/websites was discussed at our previous meeting in view of the fact that Parish Councils nationwide were now being required to supply far more information to the public.  The Clerk currently has the necessary computer and printer of his own for which he receives a small monthly allowance from the Parish Council.  The situation has been discussed with DALC to whom matters of a procedural and legal nature are referred.   They were aware that a number of similar smaller authorities had experienced problems with the Clerk who on retiring had promptly withdrawn his services and taken his computer and all the records with him.    It was DALCS advice that the Parish Council should have independent computers and back up as a safeguard against possible problems.  The Clerk will apply for a grant towards the equipment which will be stored by a Councillor.   












 

Cash at Bank



£7011.68  (including ring fenced monies)

Cash held on Deposit


 £6000.

Chequesfor payment


R. Parker 
-

Allowable expenses


£19.50

R. Parker
- 

grass mowing – play area

£80

R. Parker
-

Emptying dog waste bins

£55.77


Fireworks World Ltd.

Fireworks



£605




To consider requests under S. 137
-
None received.

The bank account currently stands at £7011.68 of which £2007 is ring fenced for a new Village Hall window and £4019.40 is ring fenced for recreation field activities
The Clerk has applied for our concurrent expenses and also for repayment of VAT – approximately £3000 each                                                                                                                                                                                       
17/10
Date and time of next meeting
Scheduled for Friday 13th November 2015 at 7.45pm

Details of all applications or decisions on planning will be available at 7.30am.
